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corridors and transit hubs—not quiet, family neighborhoods. This deviation
from responsible planning raises serious concerns among residents, many
of whom, like myself, are raising families here and chose this area
specifically for its safe, community-focused design.
 

Approving this application would set a dangerous precedent that rewards
developer overreach and disregards the voices of the very people who live
and invest in this city. We understand the need for diverse housing options
in Vaughan, and we are not opposed to condominium developments in
appropriate locations—but this is not one of them.
 

The proposal will dramatically strain local resources. Our schools, clinics,
community centers, and essential services are already working near
capacity. Adding such a significant population influx will overburden
doctors, labs, dentists, and recreational programs. Traffic congestion will
increase, street parking will become more difficult, and local roads will be
less safe for children. Essential systems like sewage, utilities, and waste
management will also face additional pressure  
 

This is not responsible growth. It is not aligned with Vaughan’s Official
Plan or the broader vision of thoughtful urban development in Ontario and
Canada. This is an example of unchecked developer ambition being placed
ahead of sound planning and resident well-being.
 

As our elected representative, we are counting on you to uphold the
integrity of our community and resist the pressure from developers like
CountryWide Homes. I urge you, on behalf of myself and many of my
concerned neighbors, to reject the Official Plan Amendment OP.25.003 and
Zoning By-law Amendment File Z.25.004, and to deny application 19T-
25V002 in its entirety.
 

This is your opportunity to show that community voices matter more than
developer profits.



 

Sincerely,

Saleem Tahir
Wainfleet Cres

Woodbridge ON




